
ITB-W-1478 A5    

ADDENDUM 5 

ITB-W-1478 APRIL 29, 2025 APRIL 1, 2025 

REGARDING 

CONSTRUCTION OF NEW WARREN LIBRARY 

PLEASE BE ADVISED that the Contractor is required to acknowledge all addendum on Page 

004100 -1 of the Bid Form.  The bid document does not allow enough slots to acknowledge all 

addenda.  Therefore, the Contractor shall add a slot for any addenda that does not currently 

have one.  The Contractor shall then initial and date the addendum on Page 004100 – 1 to 

acknowledge receipt of the addendum.   

PLEASE, ALSO BE ADVISED of the following City responses to Vendor questions.  

Q1. Can you clarify the following statement from Addendum #3? “All Furnishings, Fixtures, and 

Equipment are by Owner.  Contractor is responsible for coordination during installation.”  

Does this include plumbing fixtures? 

R1. The Plumbing fixtures are by Contractor.  FFE (furnishing, fixtures, equipment) is an 

abbreviation for furniture type fixtures that the City will be responsible for providing.    

Q2. Please advise when the design for the gated enclosures will be available. 

R2. There will be a few drawing-related items that will be released as a Bulletin after a 

contractor has been awarded the job.  The construction detail for the garbage enclosure 

is one of these items.  The updates will not have an impact on cost, and are more 

clarifications or further coordination.   

Q3. Please clarify if the HVAC ductwork needs to be painted and to what specification. 

R3. To clarify, the exposed ductwork will not be painted. 

Sincerely, 

 

Craig Treppa 

Purchasing Agent 

Acknowledged by: _____________________________________________________________________ 

Company Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 

Lori M. Stone, Mayor  

Purchasing Division 

Office of the Controller 

One City Square, 4th Floor 

Warren, Michigan 48093-5289 

Phone (586) 574-4639 

FAX (586) 574-4614 
 

  


